(Translation)

January 4, 1980

Excellency:

I am grateful to you and your people
for the warm congratulations on my
inauguration to the tenth Presidency of the
Republic of Korea.

It is my pleasure to work with you to
promote our friendship. I earnestly hope
that my tenure of office will witness
further strengthening of cooperation and
understanding between our two countries and
will serve to ensure our common prosperity

as well.

Please accept my best wishes for your
continued good health and prosperity of
your people.

Sincerely,

/s/ Choi Kyu Hah

The Right Honourable
Margaret Hilda Thatcher, M.P.
Prime Minister
United Kingdom of Great Britain
and Northern Ireland
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Foreign and Commonwealth Office

London SWI1A 2AH

17 January 1980
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I enclose a letter from the Korean
Ambassador in London, received in the office
this afternoon, to which is attached a letter
addressed to the Prime Minister from the
President of the Republic of Korea.
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(R M J Lyne)
Private Secretary

M O'D B Alexander Esq
10 Downing Street







KOREAN EMBASSY
4, PALACE GATE,
LONDON, W8 SNF
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17th January, 1980

Siy.,

I have the honour to enclose a letter addressed
to the Rt. Hon. Mrs, Margaret Thatcher, MP, Prime
Minister from His Excellency Choi Kyu Hah, Presi-
dent of the Republic of Korea, and have the further
honour to request that the letter be conveyed to
the Rt. Hon. The Prime Minister.

Please accept, Sir, the renewed assurances of my

highest consideration,

/(-rm

Pyo-Wook Han
Ambassador

The Rt HOR
Lord Carrington, PC, KCMG, MC
Her Majesty's Principal Secretary of State

for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs




